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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is delivering a 
record $8.8 billion for new and upgraded schools. This targeted investment in growing communities will 
ensure working families get access to a world class public education. This includes an upgrade to 
Hurlstone Agricultural High School. 

Changed traffic conditions on Roy Watts Rd  

On Tuesday 17 October 2023, road users travelling along Roy Watts Rd may experience altered traffic 
conditions as a temporary building facility for use during construction of the new farm hub is delivered. 

After 8am, several large vehicles will travel along Glenfield Rd and turn right onto Roy Watts Rd. The 
vehicles will then travel along Roy Watts Rd and turn right onto Piggery Lane. 

For most of the day, the vehicles will be stationed on Piggery Lane, where workers will use a crane to 
unload the building onto the school farm and connect the building to existing footings. 

Once the works are finished, the vehicles will exit the school grounds by travelling along Roy Watts Rd 
and turning left onto Glenfield Rd. 

Traffic controllers will be stationed at the corner of Glenfield Rd and Roy Watts Rd to ensure the safety 
and convenience of road users while these vehicles move along Roy Watts Rd. 

Vehicle passage will be maintained in both directions along Roy Watts Rd throughout the duration of 
these works, although road users may experience minor delays. 

Year 12 students participating in HSC exams on the day are advised to allow a small amount of additional 
travel time when entering the school if travelling by car. 

Piggery Lane will be closed while these works take place. A street map of Piggery Lane can be accessed 
if you click here. 

Contact us 

If you have any questions about this work you can contact School Infrastructure NSW via email at 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or during business hours on 1300 482 651. 
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